Papakeechie Protective Association (PPA)

Board Meeting

President, Steve Herendeen called the April 11, 2015 Board Meeting to order. 

Roll Call:

President

Steve Herendeen
Vice President:

John Hart


Treasurer:

Sally Whitehead
Secretary:


Pat Ebetino 
District # 1 Director
Paul Garl

District # 5A Director

John Hart

District # 2 Director
Bernie Ebetino
District # 6 Director

Jim Whitehead
District # 3 Director
Larry Clough

District # 7 Director

Steve Schwartz
District # 4 Director
Dave Hewitt

District # 8-9 Director

Terry Radtke
District # 5 Director


Guests:

Jody Hedges

District 2

Hannah Becker
Notre Dame

Diane Tulloh

District 4

Georganna Hart 
District 5

Secretary Report:
Minutes from the March 14, 2015 Board Meeting were distributed via e-mail.
· Bernie Ebetino made a motion to accept the Secretary Report as written.

· Larry Clough seconded the motion.

· Motion Carried

Calendar:

April:

· Dues and fees are due April 01

· Complete harvester maintenance 

May:

· Pay property taxes for year

· Weed treatment

· Water quality testing

· Send notice to delinquent property owners to Steve Snyder.

Treasurers Report:
Sally Whitehead provided copies of the March 31, 2015 Treasurer Report.
· Operating Fund:

$ 55,833,95
· Dam Fund:


$ 89,220.27
· Total:



$145,054.22
· LaPSI



$  6,176.65

· Lake City Bank – Dam Construction Loan:

$297,148.06
· Sally has received some of the Property Tax bills, however not all.  This year, it looks like we will pay about $200 less. 

· Sally also has the personal property tax forms and will be sending them in.
· Bernie Ebetino made a motion we accept the March 31, 2015 Treasurers Reports.
· Pat Ebetino seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.
Status of Delinquent Dues / Assessments:
Outstanding Dues/Assessments 2015:

· 29 unpaid
· This coming Monday, Sally will prepare the delinquency letter.
· Chuck Siwy is disputing his dues/assessment. He recently combined his two lots into one.  He has paid us for 1 lot.  Dave Hewitt recommended that we send him a certified letter stating that we have only received partial payment for what is due.
· On Monday, Sally will send a letter to all delinquent property owners stating that if payment is not received, we will be turning the issue over to our attorney.
Outstanding Dues/Assessments 2014:

· District 5:

· Michelle Creech

9800 N. Denzel Dr. - Up for Sherriff Sale
2015 Goals Review:

· Review of 6 – 11
· Inspections:  Wetland, DNR - Wetland scheduled for August 2015 
· DNR 2014 inspection completed April of 2015

· File Storage - In good shape; Ron Corson will continue updating

· Delinquent, File claims as necessary - In progress

· Weed Control - Making progress

· Lake appearance - Making progress

· Website maintenance - Getting better

· LaPSI

2016 Goals

1.  Continue repayment of LCB loan and pay off by 10-1-2018.

2.  Develop 2017 goals and budget. Set lake dues for 2017.

3.  As that process evolves, continue to create new and update existing procedures.

4. Regarding the roads around Papakeechie, determine our responsibility. 

5.  If required, in tandem with Williams Creek, conduct wet lands inspections. 
6.  Conduct DNR inspections to their satisfaction through Earth Explorations if required.

7.    File delinquent claims in small claims court through our attorney by 5/1/2016.

8.  Have lake appearance and weed control in good shape by Memorial Day.

9.  Maintain an up to date, easy to use website. 

10.  Evolution of  Lapsi to better mesh with needs of the lake
· Does anyone have other items they would like to add?

· Bernie suggested we look into doing a fish study

· Steve suggested we bring the fish study up at the Annual Meeting
2016 budget:

· Sally provided a copy of the 2016 budget
· It appears that at the end of the year we will have some excess cash.
· As these are legitimate Dam expenses, the Inspection Expenditures could be taken out of our Dam Funds.
· Larry Clough made a motion that we approve the 2016 budget.
· Terry Radtke seconded the motion.
· Motion carried

Dam & Lake Maintenance / boats report

· Terry has been asked about using Diquat. He found that the herbicide Sonar best suits our chemical needs.
· Terry Radtkemade a motion that we purchase 6 gallons of Sonar at a total cost of $11,400.

· John Hart seconded the motion.
· Motion carried
· 2014 Bi-annual Dam Inspection 
· The inspection went well.
· Erosion on the sides of the outlet channel was discussed.  We need to watch this, and perhaps contour the channel so that water is directed down the center.  Terry will talk with Dave Moore and look at other alternatives.  Terry will bring his findings to the next meeting.
· We need to put locks on toe drain caps. 
· We will flush the toe drains this season
· Gary Moore volunteered to remove the trees from the old wetlands.  Larry talked to the DNR and there will be no problem.
· The chemical boat and harvester will be ready to launch by May 1.

Ebetino Lots;

Recommendation presented to the Board
· Larry Clough made a motion that Steve Herendeen sign the agreement on behalf of the Association.
· Jim Whitehead seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.
Steve, Sally Rosalie will meet at Bernie’s house.  Bernie will contact Rosalie and set up a time to meet and sign the agreement.  
Unkempt Properties Legal Action Attorney Discussion:

· Dave has not received any information from the Attorney.  
· We will wait to hear from the Attorney
LaPSI
· Larry has updated the procedure to include their new mission statement.
· Previously, some PPA Board members were concerned about us disclosing data.  It was questioned whether we needed to give Hannah permission to distribute the data she collected.  We decided that since we allowed Hannah without restrictions to collect the data, we can’t restrict it now.   
· Larry investigated the need for a non-disclosure agreement.  After research, he does not think that we should implement non-disclosure agreement.  
· We should have an open policy with those collecting data ie… Hannah, Becker / Notre Dame, Nate Bosch / Grace College, Clear Lakes and Streams
· We would want to lay out some ground rules and ask that we be included in all distribution of data.  
· Hannah Becker
· Hannah has created an abstract which she has provided, titled, Stakeholder Mindset and Ecological Impact: Effect of Personal beliefs and Value Systems of Lake Residents on Lake Stewardship to attend the Indiana Academy of Science, created a poster.
· Hannah advised that in order to expand the knowledge of lake health and begin conversations about sustainability, WACF is interested in establishing a lake coalition initiative.  
· At our 2013 Annual Meeting, Hannah distributed a survey to the PPA members.  She has refined that survey and would like to redistribute the survey.  This would be done using the e-mail list that was collected last year at the 100 Yr. Celebration.
· John Hart made a motion that via LaPSI, allow Hannah to use the e-mail list to send the survey.
· Dave Hewitt seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

· Bernie suggested the information provided by Hannah be posted on the website.  Hannah will send the information to Pat.

· Jody Hedges suggested that we may now qualify for Not for Profit with the education that LaPSI had done.  LaPSI will research this.

Director Concerns:
Pat Ebetino:

· Will not be at the May meeting.

Paul Garl:

· Terry did not bring donuts.
· Had a conversation with Ron Corson.  Ron is doing well.
· Some of the residents have raised concern about road maintenance.  Jim Whitehead advised he reaches out to the residents on Hiawatha to contribute toward road maintenance. He receives response from about half.
Terry Radtke:

· During the inspection, they noticed that the rip rap along the sidewalk at the main dam and the crest of the West levee has fallen down.  We need to pull this back up. 

· The grass needs to be let grow along the rip-rap. 
· We need to schedule a Dam Committee meeting.

Steve Herendeen:

· The May meeting will be at the PPA building on 05/09/2015.

Adjourn:
· Pat Ebetino made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
· John Hart seconded the motion.
· Motion carried.

Meeting Schedule:

May 09, 2015 – 8:00 am – PPA Building

June 13, 2015 – 8:00 am – PPA Building

July 11, 2015 – 8:00 am – PPA Building

Action Items
	Action Item
	Assigned To
	Target Date
	Comments

	Review strategic plan items.  
	All
	Ongoing
	

	Ebetino lots recommendation
	John Hart, Dave Hewitt, Bernie Ebetino 
	Complete
	See minutes – Ebetino Lots

	Unkempt Properties
	Dave Hewitt
	TBD
	See minutes – Unkempt Property 

	Send 2nd delinquent letter
	Sally Whitehead
	04/13/15
	See minutes -  Delinquent Property Owners 2015

	Investigate alternatives to spillway
	Terry Radtke
	05/09/15
	See minutes – Dam & lake maintenance/boats report.

	Post Hannah’s presentation on Website
	Pat Ebetino
	TBD
	See minutes - LaPSI


2015 Goals:

· Continue loan repayment schedule
· Goals budget for 2016

· Cash reserve to cover expenses

· Update procedures as necessary 

· Complete the plan to provide lake access NLF property owners.

· Inspections:  Wetland, DNR

· File Storage

· Delinquent, file claims as necessary

· Weed Control

· Lake appearance

· Website maintenance

· LaPSI

Calendar of Events

January:

· Member dues & fee notices mailed.

· Send calendar year Financial Statement to Lake City Bank (LCB).

February:

· Set Officers Pay

· Preparation for filing prior year’s tax return

· 1st draft of POW WOW by February 28

March:

· Establish Harvester and Lake Maintenance program and budget.

· POW WOW distributed

· Send copy of Tax Return to Lake City Bank (LCB).

· Conduct 1st quarter Dam inspection.

May:

· Pay property taxes for year

· Weed treatment

· Water quality testing

· Send notice to delinquent property owners to Steve Snyder.

June:

· Establish nominating committee

· President appoint Audit Committee of 3 Association Members

· Fiscal year end June 30

· Conduct 2nd quarter Dam inspection

July:

· Plan for Annual Meeting

August:

· Annual Meeting

· Review Insurance coverage

· 1st draft of POW WOW by August 31

September:

· Set goals for next calendar year.

· POW WOW distributed
· Prior to renewal, make changes to insurance coverage 
· Conduct 3rd quarter Dam inspection
October:

· In prep of billing, begin updating lot owner list. 
· As long as there is an outstanding loan balance, send copy of insurance renewal to LCB.

· Complete first draft of next calendar year’s budget.
November:

· In prep of billing, finish updating lot owners list.

· Propose and approve next calendar year’s budget.

December:

· Conduct 4th quarter Dam inspection.
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